Working with the Spirit Lake Police Department and executing the compliance checks strategy.  The police were great advocates for the whole SPF SIG project for the county but were very proactive with compliance checks.  The Chief of Police, SPF SIG Coordinator and subcommittee member took out a letter and had a conversation with each establishment owner to inform the owner about concerns with Underage Drinking and making sure the business was being safe by not selling to minors. A local radio station contacted the SPF SIG Coordinator to come talk on the radio about compliance checks after reading the press release that was in the paper prior to starting the checks.  A few weeks later, a policeman and youth (under 21) went around and performed compliance checks.  It was very successful; only 5 were non-compliant and action was taken by the owner for the employee that failed.  The police created a spreadsheet and will use this as a baseline for future compliance checks. 

